
AGENDA 
Hyde Park School PTO Meeting 

March 3, 2022 | 6:30 pm  

 

BOARD MEMBERS 

Jacquie Purcell - President | Ashley Hammond - Vice President | Page Lee - Treasurer | Emily Ricciardi - Vice Treasurer 
Michele Godsey - Secretary | Ashley Tolokonsky - Fundraising Chair | Dawn Wolfe - Extracurricular Coordinator 
Tricia Sundbeck - Volunteer Coordinator | Mike Brugh - Athletic Director | Amy Lovelace, Kate Loveland, Ed Paff- LSDMC 
| Megan Baker Rivet & Jessica Sattler- ILT | Rachel Neaton & Mark Messerly- Teacher Representatives 

 

6:30 Review & Current Initiatives- Jacquie Purcell  

● Hyde Park Heroes - Busken cookies given. 

● Spiritwear Sale this week- ends March 4th. In addition, staff is allowed to choose 

something for Staff appreciation week that will be delivered by May. 

● Restaurant Nights (February- Currito ~$200), March- Jason’s Deli ) 

● Conference Day - collected snacks for teachers, thank you! 

● Spring Celebration (sponsorships, silent auction, raffle baskets/art & volunteers) - 

look for an envelope in your Tuesday folder. Asking for money instead of physical 

donations for Raffle Baskets / Student Art Projects - all proceeds will be 

distributed among teachers evenly. We are looking for volunteers to help on day 

of. Sponsorships around $18k so far. 

6:45 Committee Reports 

● Financial Update – Page Lee - Around $1200 in sponsorships today not reflected on 

spreadsheet yet. In addition ~$18,000 in sponsorships so far. Approx $1000 in Kroger 

card rewards to come. Shopping card increased $500 since last month. We have done 

field trips for K-2, clocks for 2nd, storage bins for teachers, supplies for STEAM and 

French elective, Lunch on conference day, treats for HP Heroes… we also used most of 
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our money left at JB for a set of books for 5th grade. Field trip funds still has some 

remaining - saving for some to come. 

● Fundraising – Ashley Tolokonsky - No update. 

● Extracurriculars – Dawn Wolfe - No update. 

● Volunteering – Tricia Sundbeck - Will need help with staff appreciation week. 

● Athletics – Mike Brugh - Sports contacts should come out within the next two weeks and 

practices will start soon after (soccer first games April 2, Vball April 8). We really need 

help with volunteers to coach and be involved in athletics - spread the word. Field Day is 

a GO! May 20th. We will need 150+ volunteers throughout the day to help.  

● LSDMC – Ed Paff, Amy Lovelace, Kate Loveland - Meeting on 2/15 and approved school 

budget, Staffing will remain the same (losing one position - Wineberg), will need help 

writing Grants in the future - funds for reading specialists will be expiring in the next few 

years and we will need to find funds to keep them. CRC meeting 3/1 to hopefully hire 

our Resource Coordinator. LSDMC will hold interviews with candidates that CRC 

provides - more info next month. 

 

7:10 Principal’s Report – Jill Sunderman - Summer Scholars 190 kids signed up (more than 

last year) and most are doing full day (academic morning, enrichment afternoon). 99% of staff 

will be HPS (additional staff that will sub is Mr. Tate’s wife). Thank you to parent volunteers for 

stepping up for recess/lunch duties. Covid numbers are down consistently. New calendar 

posted for next year - first day of school 8/18 and week before will be Kindergarten Jump 

Start. So far, approximately 27 kids registered for Kindergarten already and it is ongoing.  

7:30 Adjournment 


